

## **Northern Area Aquatics Committee Meeting Minutes – April 9, 2018**

**Hosted by MSST 6:30 pm - Hamme**

**Attendance and Introductions** - Joe Cook, Cheryl Severns, Crieghton Beshears, Jaiden Rodgers, Denise Wentland, Kristi Boatman, Scott Johnson, Josh Gregory, Gary Crowe, Diane Beshears, Lea Hood

- March 2018 Minutes
  - Approved with revisions
    - Scott motioned to approve the minutes with the noted corrections.
      - Josh seconded the motion
        - The motion passed with no one opposed.

### **Team Reports**

- MSST - Swimmers did good at Northern Area Champs, but the meet ran too late. Complaints from parents of 10 and under at 8:00 p.m. Everyone is excited and geared up for JOs. Team banquet in Mid May,
- NPAC - Parents complained about the medals and the meeting running long. It was suggested picking up the medal at the end of the meet. Swimmers did well. Team taking May off during the pool closure for annual maintenance.
- SST - Meet went well with 3 NA records set. No complaints yet, Taking May off during the pool closure.
- NOME - No report
- UAF - Scott is retiring at the end of the 2018-2019 UAF Academic calendar. Currently recruiting swimmers.

### **President's Report -**

Long meet with gripey parents. Ready for H.Ouse of Delegates NA will be recognized at JOs for the contribution towards the scoreboard. Unveiling on Friday at 4:00 at JOs.

### **Treasurer's Report**

Lea will get checks and cash to Yvette.

### **Gaming Report**

No report was given. We need current gaming check amounts.

### **Officials' Report**

Cheryl asked about the reimbursement for background checks? Teams will reimburse and NA will clarify what reimbursements are paid by NA. (question for Yvette ). Training on April 20th during House of Delegates.

### **Swimmer Rep Report**

Lifeguard food story.

### **Old Business**

- Northern Area Champs
  - Lea and Kristi work on developing a short survey monkey to ask parents about the NA meet.
- Who are the first responders during the swim meets? The USA Team Coaches or the FNSB Lifeguards?
  - John will look into the contract
  - Meet invites to include first responders
  - Emergency Action Plan needed.

### **New Business**

Need Treasure so Yvette may move out of NA as she has no swimmers and would like to shift her volunteering hours to her children's new activities.

**Next meeting hosted by SST on May 14th at 6:30 Hamme Pool**

Can we talk about summer champs and if we want to support a “training camp” before the meet like we did in 2016?